
 
 

 

 

                Prayer Letter – September 2020 
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

 

WE MUST DO WHATEVER IT TAKES 

During World War II, when the English were almost  overwhlemed by the onslaught of the 

German Army, one of Winston Churchill’s co-workers said to him, “I’m doing my best.” Winston 

Churchill replied, “Your best is not good enough.  You must do what is necessary.”  That is what 

our three missionaries are doing under the harsh conditions they are facing in Venezuela.  They 

are doing what is necessary to get the Gospel out.  Six young ladies, at the Baptist Seminary in 

Caracas are living at the church from Tuesday to Friday to make sure that the Online Bible Classes 

continue to go out.  They are unable to return home each day because of road blocks, lack of 

public transportation and personal security. Please pray for these ministries in Venezuela.  

 

BACK TO WORK 

Pastor Amarildo and Jones are ready to get back to work in 

Piloto, Amazonas, Brazil.  Through an evanagelistic campaign 

conducted last March, over forty people, in the jungle village 

of Piloto, made the decision to trust Christ as their Savior.  A 

couple of weeks later the entire area was put on lockdown due 

to Covid 19.  Pastor Amarildo and Jones have not been able to 

travel to Piloto to disciple these new converts, until just 

recently.  Please join us in praying for the discipleship of the 

Piloto converts.   

 

THE HOMEGOING OF A FAITHFUL SERVANT 

Recently, one of God’s’choice servants was called to her 

heavenly home.  In recent years Marilene has worked tirelessly 

with the ladies and children of the Marará community on the 

Black River in Amazonas, Brazil.  She contracted Covid and 

spent several weeks in the hospital before the Lord called her 

home.  Pray for her husband, Pastor Francisco Martins, as he 

continues to labor in this jungle community.  

 

GOOD NEWS  

Thank you for praying for Zulema and Joseph Kotvas, our 

missionaries in Lima, Peru.  They now have a new baby girl; 

Grace Lynn Rose Kotvas 

 
In Christ,          SENDING CHURCH: Calvary Baptist Church   
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